I am writing in response to the report I have read in the Canberra Times regarding the report forwarded to you from the Independent Competition and Regulatory Commission regarding the proposed deregulation of the Taxi Industry in Canberra.

I am an owner of a business (taxi plate 162) which was to be my self-funded retirement business.  I understood this would enable myself and my wife Joan, a chance to fund our own retirement thus saving the government having to pay full pensions to us when we retire (if we still have pensions available).

If this report is adopted and implemented it will force more than two hundred small businesses to the wall, and my investment, in excess of one hundred and fifty two thousand plus, will be lost causing untold problems not only to myself but all the other small business involved in the Canberra taxi industry.

The taxi industry in Canberra has followed the strict regulations required by past governments and we are proud of our very high standards.  At present Canberra taxis are rated as the best in Australia.  Deregulation will cause untold problems such as undesirable people will be able to infiltrate the industry and by running side businesses.  Insurance will be withdrawn or forced to up as owners won’t be able to afford the high premiums thus forcing claims back to the government who regulate the industry and courts will be awarding damages against the government.

You can imagine the problems with drivers naming their own price for fares.  Police will have problems with all the complaints both with feuding drivers and public because the drivers will be accused of ripping them off.  The presently “safe taxi” service will not be safe anymore because new owners won’t be able to afford to purchase the infrastructure required like satellite navigation for their own safety or cameras in the car because of the exorbitant cost involved.

I am sure Canberra taxies will inform you regarding the cost to us up to now to maintain a safe regulated taxi service.  This should be maintained in the future for the good of Canberra and the security of all the small businesses and their families involved in the Canberra taxi industry.

